LITTLE BARDFIELD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Meeting held on Tuesday 12TH July 2016 at 7.30pm in Gardiner's Barn

Members Present

Cllr William Gardiner (Chairman), Cllr Terry Cutmore (Vice Chairman), Cllr Clare Beeston, Cllr Andrew Davies, Mrs C. Feltham-Williams (Clerk)

Members of Public Present

Ms Shirley White, Ms Teresa Melhuish

1. Apologies

Cllr Colin Simpson

2. Public Forum

Ms White and Ms Melhuish wished to raise objections to planning application UTT/18/1806/FUL and ask for the council's guidance. Their objections were based on the view that there is no adequate space for the proposed building, natural light will be significantly blocked and there will be no privacy to neighbouring house. There is no room for additional cars the house would bring or space for construction traffic to manoeuvre.

They were advised to write to Uttlesford District Council regarding their objections and to send in photographic proof where possible.

3. Minutes from Previous Meeting

Minutes were approved and signed by Chairman.

4. Matters arising

No matters arising

5. Annual Return Section 1

Section one was completed and signed

6. Annual Return Section 2

Section 2 was completed and signed

7. Planning

• UTT/18/1806/FUL - The Parish Council voted against this application.

•

8. Finance

Invoice to CW Low for Verge Cutting Paid - £357

Council informed that funding for a new computer has been approved. Clerk to pay cheque into account

Cllr Terry Cutmore has been in contact with Santander and the problem should be resolved in the near future.

9. AOB

Cllr Terry Cutmore updated the council on pot holes. 18 have now been repaired and the damaged pavement has now been marked.

Meeting Closed 8.15pm